
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th FEBRUARY 2019 

 
Present:  Cllr Mrs Day (Chair)   Cllr Mrs Boxall 

Cllr Gardener    Cllr Mrs Helmer 
 

      To be actioned by 

1 Apologies  

 Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Johnson. 
 

 

2 Declaration of Interest  

 Cllr Helmer declared an interest in planning application no: 19/00051.  
 

 

3 Minutes of the last meeting  

 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed. 
 

 
 

4 Matters Arising  

 The Clerk has been in touch with Kent Highways regarding the verge round the pond. 
 

 

5 Planning Applications  

 The Parish Council considered the applications received: 
19/00051   The Parish Council considered this application and raises no objections. 
18/01846   The Parish Council considered this application and raises no objections. 
19/00166   The Parish Council raised concerns over the access to the barn for tractor/muck-spreading   
storage. 
 

 

6 Finances  

 To note/authorise the following: 
i. To note the Parish Council’s Financial position 
The Parish Council bank balance as at 31/01/19 was £5885.81. 

 
A copy of the budget v expenditure was distributed to all Councillors.  
 

 

7 The Pond  

 The Chairman will contact a Tree Surgeon from Brook. 
 

 
 

8 To consider any changes to the Risk Assessment  

 There were no changes to be made to the Risk Assessment 
The Parish Council will keep an eye on the tree that has ash die-back on the football field. 
 

 

9 Correspondence  

 All correspondence has been circulated. 
 

 
 

10 Any Other Business  

 The ash die-back issues with the tree(s) on the field are to be reported to the land owner and then the 
trees can be cut back for safety reasons. 
Cllr Day will check how many ash trees there are on the field. 
A field clean up session will be organised. 
 

 

11 Public Participation 
There were 2 members of the public in attendance. 
One member of the public wanted to discuss the application at The Vardo.  The Parish Council raises no 
objection with regard to the application and wishes the applicant well with their application. 
 
The other member of public wanted to talk about concerns about the access to the field with the proposed 
barn.  There are issues with regard to access to the field and no turning area.  The public and the Parish 

 



Council will make contact with Ashford Borough Council and Highways regarding this issue. 
 

12 Date of the Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday March 12th 2019. 
The following meetings are: 
Tuesday 2nd April 
Tuesday 14th May 
  

 

 The meeting closed at 9.00 pm   

 
 
 
 

Signed: ………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
 

Date: ……………………………………………………………….. 


